TASA 2024-2025 Under-9 Executive Report
This season was another fun and exciting year for the kids.  The division was made of 163 players, 142 males and 21 females.  We had 9 teams this year, 2 Advance, 5 Intermediate and 2 Development teams. The kids hit the ice on October 5th and never looked back.  
Once the teams were finalized, the teams began practicing twice a week until Dec 1st, when half-ice games began.  There were jamborees throughout the province, which most teams took advantage of.  It is fun to watch the kids play and learn more about the game.  On Feb 1st, we began full-ice games.  We had a few teams that rented the Scotiabank Centre for full-ice games, which is quite an experience for the players.
TASA invested in new goalie gear for the U9 teams, so all teams were equipped and had proper gear that fit.  We also invested in quick-change gear, so if a set was needed, it was available.
Free development sessions, which were led by Kyle MacDonald and Ben Meisner, was offered to the U9 division throughout the year.  These were very popular and well attended.
TASA’s Technical Director, Kyle MacDonald, spent an incredible amount of time with the U9 teams.  He provides drills, attends practices, and games, and helps develop coaches.  He spends countless hours during evaluations to ensure players are assigned to the correct teams.  TASA’s Goalie Coordinator, Ben Meisner, also spends time with our young goaltenders during practice.  It is great to watch goaltenders receive goalie specific attention so hopefully keeps kids interested in the position.  
It can not be understated enough that without our volunteers, we could not offer our players the programs they receive.  I would like to take this time to thank the coaches, managers, treasurers, timekeepers, and parents, who help set up and dismantle the boards for games.   I am appreciative of all the help you have given to make U9 a great experience for all.  Thank you so much for everything you do.
Please take the time to enjoy the summer and we will see you back at the rink in September!!
Best Regards,
Mary-Lou Paetznick
TASA U9 VP








